
Selectmen’s Work Session 
Monday, August 9, 2021 

 
 
The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were 
Selectmen Martha Eldridge, Susan Simpson. Jonathan Smith was not present. TJ Eldridge and Matt 
Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator were at the meeting; Sawyer recorded the minutes.   
 
Selectman Eldridge called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM 
 
Discussion:  
 
Selectmen Eldridge and Simpson reviewed the documents in the red folder and divided them up for 
the public session. They briefly discussed a letter from the owners of 69 & 71 Ossipee Mountain Road 
requesting their tax card info not be available through the online GIS mapping system. There was a 
general consensus that per 91-A, this is publicly available information and documentation, so Sawyer 
would write a letter informing the folks that their request cannot be accommodated.  
 
At 3:45 PM, Eldridge made a motion to enter a nonpublic session per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) for reputation 
risk. Simpson seconded and a roll call vote was taken: Eldridge – YES, Simpson – YES. 
 
At 4:00 PM, Eldridge made a motion to return to the public session and seal the minutes to the 
nonpublic. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-0. At 4:01 PM, Eldridge made a motion to recess 
until 4:15 PM in the gym. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-0. 
  
 
Being no further input, the work session recessed until 4:15 in the gym. 
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